Girdwood Land Use Committee

November 9, 2015
Meeting Minutes
Agenda Item LUC 1511-01: 
Call to order 7:00 PM Bob Dugan
November 2015 Agenda Approved 

7-0

with addition of announcement of Land Use Committee Elections 
October 2015 Minutes Approved


7-0

With change to language regarding Lions Club Park and Town Hall Meeting
LUC Officer reports

None

Agenda Item LUC 1511-02:  Public Comment
Jerry Fox states that GBOS requests a joint LUC/GBOS meeting to review Community Council topic in the next couple of months
Jerry Fox advises that the Anchorage Assembly is protesting the liquor license for the Frisky, the new restaurant being built in the World Cup building.  No objection came from GBOS or LUC, he wonders why the Assembly is protesting.  Kyle Kelley says he’ll ask Jennifer Johnston.

Jerry Fox states that new cell tower was built in Old Girdwood.  Ugly structure, situated between two homes.  

Kyle Kelley says that the structure is on commercial property, not requiring Planning and Zoning review because it was built within existing code.  Group discusses the process of LUC and GBOS.

Jerry Fox explains that the disagreement is at the Muni level about status of GBOS as the Community Council Ex-Officio.  Ombudsman and city attorney think that the current status as Community Council is not legal.  However, the current city law  is that the GBOS operates as the Community Council, with LUC handling Land Use issues with one person, one vote on those issues.  When Land Use items come up, which would normally be heard by a community council, those issues should be required to be heard at Land Use Committee.  In the case of the cell tower, LUC review was not required because the land was zoned for commercial use. the land is owned by the cell company, Verizon, and the construction itself stayed within existing code.
Agenda Item LUC 1511-03: Committee reports:

Trails Committee Report (Brian Burnett)

Trails Committee met on November 2.

Discussed Lions Club Park Dedication and supports the request by Lions Club to have the park officially dedicated.  Trails Committee will discuss again at December meeting and will write a letter of support.

No news on the DOT’s plans for airport property and resulting trails access concerns.

Alyeska Highway Pedestrian Safety Corridor plans are at the 95% level.  

Safety at the crosswalk is a primary concern.
Trail Plan trail inventory is complete, group plans to present to the community this winter.

Hand Tram Kiosk project is moving forward.  Group has contract with Schubert to construct kiosks, which will be

 
erected on-site in spring. 

Survey of Alyeska Playing Field and Moose Meadow Parking has not happened yet, and now that it has snowed,

likely to wait until spring.

Trails Committee is getting ready for winter grooming.

Trails Committee is considering what to focus on and how to spend funds for summer trail work in 2016.  


Iditarod trail, Beaver Pond Trail and Athabascan trail are high on priority list.
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Damage to Abe’s Trail has been discussed.  Someone was working on the trail to re-route the alignment to make

 

better for downhill biking.

Alyeska Ski Club has proposal for Adopt-A-Trail work on the Beaver Pond Trail.

Lynne Doran asked about sign recently placed on Arlberg, showing incorrect directions.  Kyle Kelley says that the sign has been corrected, but that the fact of the sign is still not what was discussed at the meetings regarding Olympic Mountain Loop project.  Sign was supposed to be small, pedestrian oriented.  Similar to the ones that the resort has put up on their property.  The DOT traffic type signs that have been placed were not what was expected.
Trails Committee will be reviewing signage proposed for the shuttle shelter/stop at the top of Olympic Mtn Loop.

Girdwood Area Plan Review Committee (Lewis Leonard & Diana Livingston co-chairs)

At the MOA/GBOS Quarterly meeting in October, City planning manager Hal Hart requested that group meet after the first of the year.  Prior to that, co-chairs to meet with him and with Kyle Kelley to discuss the scope of the project and timeline.
Diana Livingston says she is looking at old records to see who was on most recently committee working on this project and will contact them to see about regrouping.
Cemetery Committee (Tommy O’Malley) 

Kyle Kelley updates that there should be movement on the RFP for the site study after the new budget is approved.

Old Business:
Agenda Item LUC 1510-05:  Girdwood Lions Park official park dedication. 
Mary Jo Thill requests letter of non-objection be sent forward to GBOS from LUC.  Jerry Fox asks about financial end of this.  Is the HLB to be paid for the land?  Kyle Kelley explains that this payment is usually negotiated out during the process of dedication review.
Motion:  The Girdwood Land Use Committee moves to write a Letter of Non-Objection to formal dedication of the Lions Club Park.

Motion by Lewis Leonard, 2nd by Diana Livingston

Motion Passes 9-0

Agenda Item LUC 1503-07:  Update on Law Enforcement in Girdwood.

Public Town Hall Meeting will occur on November 21 at the Girdwood School 12:30-4:30. This meeting will be a discussion of the options available after June 30, 2016 trooper pull-out and researched by the Task Force.  
Options to be discussed are:

No service

Join Anchorage Police Department service @ $2.5 million/yr (subsidized by Anchorage) 


Grant for Alaska State Trooper service @ $1.2-$1.4 million/yr

Contract with Whittier @ $615,000/yr

Representatives from AST, MOA/APD and Whittier are to attend the town hall meeting to be subject matter experts on their services.  Straw poll at the end of the meeting will help GBOS gauge the community’s opinion of the best way to go forward with the General Election in April.  Meeting is being advertised in the Turnagain Times, through a mail-out postcard to boxholders, taxpayers, and voters in the Rainbow, Indian, Bird Creek, Girdwood and Portage areas.
Alaska State Troopers decided to extend their service in Girdwood until the end of the fiscal year (June 30, 2016).  This allows for time to prepare for vote at the general election in April.  The ballot initiative needs to be decided in January for that election.    

Alaska State Troopers have proposal for Girdwood for enforcement after June 30.  5 year contract for service in Girdwood and from McHugh to MP 70 on the Seward Highway.  This is for 4 troopers, 1 sergeant, and admin staff, plus office space.  Under this scenario, it likely makes sense to create new service area to include Rainbow, Indian, Bird Creek and Portage to get as much help in paying for it as possible.  Cost of this service is estimated at $1.2-$1.4 million per year.

Lewis Leonard asks why the Troopers provided service for the highway. This is not what the Task Force has been seeking.  Kyle Kelley states that the troopers proposal is what they have available to offer.  

Kyle also states that highway enforcement after June 30 has now been trimmed to 2 troopers, instead of 3, as originally stated.  State’s fiscal situation is guiding these decisions, and AST is now looking at alternatives for funding.  

Lewis recommends changing language in Public Safety Information Sheet, this info sheet is over-due for editing and the portion that he is referring to is likely to be edited out entirely.

Jerry Fox states that he understood that Jennifer Johnston was going to look for ways for the MOA to help support trooper service on the highway, as the road is not just used by the Girdwood/Turnagain Arm residents.  
Lynne Doran asks who can vote in the election.  Kyle answers that registered voters in Girdwood will vote on it.  People with 2nd homes could change their voting district to Girdwood to have a voice in this.

Next task force meeting is this WED night at 7PM in the Community Room.  Jennifer Johnston will attend.

New Business:
Agenda Item LUC 1511-04:
Election of Land Use Committee Officers
Election will take place at January Meeting.  
Meeting adjourned at 7:48PM
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